Education Association Awards Plaque to LHS

received its plame of charter membership in the Pennsylvania Association of Colleges for Teacher Education at the association's first annual meeting, held at the Pennsylvania State University on November 16-17.

Dr. Francis N. Hambiin president of LHS, was the principal speaker at one of the two general sessions. He spoke on international teacher education.

Dr. Francis Colabrese, director of field experiences for the School of Education at Lock Haven State, chaired a group session on environmental seasner education. He helped plan the association's constitution and is serving on the hoard of directors.

The association was organized in 1971 to stimulate improvement in the education of professional school personnel in Pennsylvania. Membership presently includes 58 of the 82

institutions teachers in the state. These 58 account for 90 percent of the students in teacher education in Pennsylvania.

The Pennsylvania association is affiliated with the American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education.



Reminaer to Students:

for the Lehigh Wrestling Match at 5 p.m. on Sat. Dec. 2. Students are asked not to sit in the reserved sections, the North and South bleachers. Studen ay sit anywhere in the Last and West bleachers and on the fleer surrounding the mat.



'The House of Noise' realty earned its name Wednesday night as a crowd or students from Penn State and Lits grooved to the vibes and volume of Spirit'

CONSIDER...

Advisors Should Be Known!

Advisors' names should be printed on the students' schedules at the beginning of a semester. This would give the student time to make an appointment with his advisor and talk to him early in the term.

The way it is set up now, a student must go to Dr. Bone's office where he can find out who his advisor is. The Daily Bullentin carried this information but not all students read the paper when that particular news was printed.

A student can also learn of his advisor by finding a list on which his name and advisor are printed. These lists are made up for each major and posted in various buildings. A student could spend all day looking for this building.

Everyone should see his advisor if he has any doubt in his nind to what courses he would like to take. There are freshmen who still don't know who their advisor is and it is past midterm. A few advisors send letters to their students, which is a great help, but not all of them torrow this procedure.

Printing advisor's names on schedules would not take much time and it would eliminate making and posting worthless lists. Hopefully, some action can be taken before next year's fal

Are Open Dorm Privileges Being Abused?

Something needs to be done about unescorted males in the girls' dorms! Every weekend the halls are full of them. There is absolutely no respect for anyone's privacy. The doors to the rooms must be kept locked at all times, for a male head may peep in at anytime.

Let me cite an example concerning a girl on the first floor of Woolridge Hall. On a Friday night she went to bed and didn't lock the door because her roommate didn't take her key when she went out to a party. The first girl found the next day that a counselor from another wing had come by just in time to throw a couple of drunk guys out of the room. She hadn't heard the guys coming in. Who knows what could have happened if the counselor hadn't come along?

I can also cite an example about the bathrooms. It was another typical weekend night. A girl went walking into the bathroom and there were two drunk guys using the toilets. No one yet knows how they got in. Is this the way open dorms were intended to be? Open dorms are a good idea, but there is still the idea of the other girls' privacy to be considered.

Why even bother to have an attendant on duty? Guys sneak in the back doors at al. hours of the night, Some even

some in and have a room buzzed. The thing wrong is they don't even know who's in that room. It's just a cover-up. Once inside they slink off to the corner. As soon as the attendant turns his head they're off through the doors into the halls. Another question, why is the attendant at Woolridge a male? It is a girls' dorm. If the attendant was a female she would be very concerned about the other girls in the hall. It's her privacy as well as theirs which is being threatened.

After two years at the

The student committee

which constructed the document

was originally formed under

the SCC administration of

Jack Infield. Committee members

Nick Francalancia, Gary Gadson

and Steve Podgajny who have

graduated, and present under-

graduates Tim Mahoney and

Doug Dows organized the code

utilizing existing judicial

systems on other state college

campuses. Basically, the

committee extracted portions

of many documents and in most

cases adapted them to relate

to Lock Haven State's existing

systems. Realizing that the

Women's Dorm Council already

had an efficient judicial process,

the committee attempted to

parallel the men's program

to this, without limiting either

system on any specific points.

had two objectives in mind in

constructing the codes; first,

to insure trial by one's peers

and second; to provide a method

of appeal. In the Residence Hall

system the code provides for

radicial proceedings in ac-

cordance with and by the reai-

dents of that dormitory. For

instance, a Smith Hall resident

committing a violation in Smith

Hall would be tried by the Smith Hall Hearing Board. If

Furthermore, the committee

for impliment joo,

What can be done? For a start, an effort should be made by the girls themselves. going out the back exits make sure they are tightly closed.

There is also a regulation that after 7:30 at night the back exits are not to be used. The attendant can also help by asking the boy to wait by the desk or within sight until the girl comes. We are also sure the girls in the hall would rather have a girl attendant on duty all night. The other girls' dorms don't have a male attendant. The security of the girls when in the dorms is the responsibility of the college. Through the girls' cooperation and the support of the dorm council this problem could soon be remedied.

want are now called farmer children ... used to be called blooming idiots.

Ver. XVI No. 30 Lock Haven State College Friday, Bec. 1, 1972 The doors will open Judicial Code To Become Reality a Smith Hall resident commits committee level, the student a violation is North Hall, his trial. judicial code for Lock Haven case is haridled by the Men's Residence Hall Judicial Council. State College is finally ready This Council is a representative body for all men's residence

agle

each of the Women's dormitories. Above the residence hall systems are three appelate boards for residents, or original jurisdiction in cases of commuting students.

halls. The Women's Judicial

System parallels this system

with corresponding boards for

The Lower Board consisting of two commuting students, one male resident, one female resident and one faculty member. has original jurisdiction involving off-campus students. It is also an appeal board for cases involving residents.

The Middle Board, consisting of three students and two faculty, has original jurisdiction in all cases involving academic dishonesty. This board will handle such violations as plagerism, cheating on tests,

Any appeal of this type of case goes to the Final Board. This Board is chaired by the Vice-President of Academic Affairs,

In addition to the organizational structure of the judicial system, the code also specifies the proceedure which must be

followed to bring a student to

Finally, the code provides for the appointment of a committee to facilitate the implementation of the code.

Dr. S. Wisniewski Exhibits Work

Dr. Stanislaus Wisniewski. associate professor of art at Lock Haven State College, is curren" at the Le .

port, Long island. The display will continue until December 9.

The axhibit will consist of oil puintings, drawings, and prints of male and temale figure studies. Several of the studies are out-out figures painted on masonite, with a strong suggestion of foreshortening.

Or. Wisniewski explains that his object is to involve the viewer in the paradox of a human figure which appears rounded but is actually on a flat surface. His figure studies also pose the question of the difference between what is naked and what is nude.

Dr. Wisniewski traveled to Long Island for the opening day reception held in his honor.



Replacina R F.O. Speedwaaon. Ioshua and Company proved to be the surprise or the evening as they performed in concert.

Say So Long To Sloan

The extended exhibition of John Sloan paintings at Lock Haven State's Stevenson Library will close on December 11, according to Mr. Andrew King Grugan, director of the Lycoming Historical Museum. ine collection is being returned to the Krau haar Gallery in New York City.

Grugan made the arrangements with Mrs. Helen Farr Sloan to bring the exhibit to LHS in January 1970 as part of the college's 1970-71 centennial observance and the centennial of Sloan's birth in Lock Haven in August 1871.

The 42 paintings on exhibit at LHS for over two years constituted the largest display of Sloan oil paintings to be shown in 20 years.

Five or the paintings will remain on exhibit in the library reserve room until the end of the academic year. They are the portraits of Sloan's father and of his mother, "Cliff Dwelier's Country," "Grotesques, Santo Domingo," and "Two Sisters."

John Sloan was best known for his paintings of city street scenes in the early 20th century. He died in 1951,



there will be a mouring of the Student Judicial Comp. mittee on Tues. Dec. 5th at 1 p.m. in the SCC office.

Eagles Try to Engineer Upset

The east's biggest mat war will take place Saturday evening at 8 p.m. when Lehigh University invades Thomas Field House.

The annual battle has been the "kick-off" of eastern wrestling the past several years, and this year's match should be closer than many experts are predicting. A J.V. matchbetween the two powers will predeed the Varsity event at 6 p.m. Stu-dents are encouraged to get

their seats prior to 5:30 p.m. The Lehigh-Lock Haven match is an annual sell-out.

The last time Lehigh visited the "Haven" they won a hotly contested 19-17 match. Last year Lehigh won handily 28-7 in Lehigh's famed "Snake-Pit." The Bald Eagles were impressive in their exhibition against the Alumni and their annual scrimmage against Penn State last week.

Probable LHS starting line-ups

| VARSITY |
|---------------------------|
| Ben Shipman, Fr. |
| Bob Banfill, Soph. |
| Ros Johnson, Jr. |
| Lou Conway, Soph. |
| Capt. Gary Ventimiglia, S |
| Bob Nagy, Soph. |
| Tim House Sonh |

Don Adams, Jr. Jim Gaycheck, Fr.

Jim Schuster, Fr.

118 Brian Kuntz, Jr.

126 Ron Palmer, Soph. 134 Gary Yoder, Sr. 142 Dave Crowell, Soph.

. 150 Bob Engle, Fr. or Mike Bertolino, Fr. 158 Fred Kugler, Fr.

167 George Wihelm, Soph. 177 Dale Anderson, Fr. 190 Dave Sheen, Fr. HWT Wayne Johnson, Fr.

Mannettes Combine With Temple for Dual Exhibition

The Mannettes Girls Gym Club, U.S. Gymnastic Federation Junior National Champions or both 1971 and 1972, will appear at LHS Thomas Fieldhouse on Tuesday, December 12 at 7:30 p.m. in a dual exmottion with members of the 1 emple University men gym team.

The Mannettes, one of the most outstanding girls' gymnastic teams in the nation, will feature Miss Ann Carr finalist at 1972 Olympic trials, 1972 second National Champion in vault, and 1972 Junior National Floor Exercise Champion.

Also appearing for the Mannettes will be Dawn Shogren, 1972 Senior National 4th All-Around Champton, and Shelly Bier and Barbie Cantwell, who are 1972 AAU Junior Olympic 7-State Regional Champions.

The Mannettes had the largest number of qualifiers for Olympic trials of any women's team in the country last year.

The Temple team includes a number of exciting gymnasts, among them NCAA All-American vaulter Mel Hill. He also was 1972 AAU National Champion in

The outstanding exhibition, which is expected to attract a large crowd to the fieldhouse, is being sponsored by the LHS School of Health and Physical Education.

Tickets for the fine event are available in Zimmerli Gymnasium lobby and the physical education office on second

LH women gymanstic coach Miss Lu deWette, telephone 748-5351 (Ext. 263 or 272). Tickets also will be sold at the door the night of the exhibition.

Greek Grounds

Mrs. Ann Halbert, National Assistant Secretary of Sigma Sigma Sigma, will be spending this week at Lock Haven while visiting the Alpha Rho chapter. During her stay, Mrs. Halbert will become aquainted with both collegiate and alumnae members of the local chapter and will help with any problems related to sorority life. She will be meeting with administrative members also to encourage efficient chapter operation and continued leadership in rush, membership and communications.

Sigma Sigma Sigma, a national sorority, is a member of the National Panhellenic Conference and has chapters located at 75 colleges and more than 150 cities in the United States. Locally, the Alpha Rho chapter of Tri-Sigma was installed in

Sigma Sigma Sigma was founded at Farmville Virginia in 1898, since then its membership has grown to over 30,000. Sigmas all over the United States will celebrate 75 years of progress and growth in 1973.

A limited number of wrestling reserve seat tickets are now on sale for the 1972-73

Lock Haven State College Wrestling season. Each season only 450 reserved season booklets are made available by the SCC, and those season booklet's not claimed by past season ticket holder's as of the

Take Advantage Of Special Sale! deadline yesterday will now be put on sale on the "first come" basis. Interested persons can contact: Miss Bonnie Beck, SCC ticket office, Parson's Student Union from 9 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. daily. The season booklets are \$16.00 apiece for nine home matches. Faculty, and Administration with

Activity cards may purchase the season tickets at one-half price. The Bald-Eagles open their season this Saturday, at 8 p.m. against eastern power Lehigh University. A junior varsity match between the two schools will preceed the varsity match at 6 p.m.

Q: What did Paul Revere say to his trusty steed when

on his historic ride it abruptly came to a halt?

A:

'CRAZY HORSE'

-- Mansfield State College

Friday, Dec. 1---Decker Gym---9:00 P.M.

Tickets at door - \$3.00 Rts. 15 & 6 in Mansfield, Pa.

C'mon Up!

U.S. MARINE CORPS OFFICER SELECTION TEAM

Representatives will be at Bentley Hall Lounge from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. on 4, 5, 6, and 7 December to interview interested student students for summer employment

if you want a commission as a second lieutenant.

Starting salaries from \$8,249 to \$11,900.



OPENINGS

FROSH. & SOPH:

3JUN73-13 JUL 73

OR

15 JUL - 24 AUG 73

YOU WILL RECEIVE \$540 WHILE YOU LEARN

JUNIORS

10 JUN - 17 AUG 73 YOU WILL RECEIVE \$900 FOR THE 10 WEEKS, ALSO SENIORS CAN APPLY FOR THIS CLASS, FOR SENIORS WE HAVE 12 WEEKS COURES IN JAN, FEB, AND AFTER YOUR SUMMER VACATION. WE WILL PAY YOUR WAY

TO QUANTICO, VA. AND

There is a minimum obligation of 2½ years,

floor of the gym or contact GUITARS, AMPS, DRUMS, MUSIC, BOOKS, STRINGS

THE BIG RED NOTE

AND THINGS - - -

Next to the Express, Downtown Lock Haven, can do it for you, at the right price.

Layaway plan available - come in and pick a guitar for Christmas!

Hammond Organ Studios

Open Evenings

Phone 748-5371